
 

St. Mary Magdalen Catholic Church 
468 Norwich Road, Ipswich, IP1 6JS Telephone: 01473 741975 

Mobile: 07516 937592 
www.marymagdalens.org www.rcdea.org.uk youtube.com/c/StMaryMagdalens 

Everyone is welcome...without exception! 
Priest Administrator:  Fr. Paul F. Spellman.  Email: parishpriest@marymagdalens.org                           Parish School:  St. Pancras Catholic Primary School, Stratford Road, Ipswich, IP2 6E 

15th Sunday of Ordinary Time 

10th July 2022 
 

Sat 9 July        5.30pm Confessions 

15th Sunday    Vigil 6pm  People of the Parish 

     

Sun 10 July      8am  Bryan Sheppard + 

15th Sunday    10am Rita Morton + 

 

Mon 11 July     No Mass  
St. Benedict, Abbot, Co Patron of Europe - Feast      

 

 

Tue 12 July    9am  T & P - Please note time. 
Feria        Fr. Paul is on safe-guarding training from 10am 

 

Wed 13 July    12 Noon Vieira + 
Feria      

 

Thur 14 July     No Mass  
Feria 

 

Fri 15 July    No Mass 
St. Bonaventure, Bishop/Doctor   
 

Sat 16 July    No Mass 
Feria     

 

Sat 16 July    5.30pm Confessions 

16th Sunday of the Year Vigil 6pm  Miriam Walsh + 

Sun 17 July    8am  People of the Parish 

16th Sunday of the Year  10am JP & BH 

 

Psalter Week 3 

Cycle of Prayer - Mother of Good Counsel, Clare  

 

The Sick of the Parish 
 

We ask your prayers for all our brothers and sisters who are unwell, afflicted or distressed.  Comfort and relieve 

them according to their needs, and grant them the love and consolation of your Spirit: 

John Anderson-Hurst, William Barnes, Peggy Barron, Jason Beaumont, Michael Clarke, Sheila Curry, Fabiana Di 

Mascio, Patrick Doran, Ron Green, Josephine Kalagira, Jo Kelly, Molly Mc Garry, Yvonne Metcalfe, Robert Mullan, 

Mary O’Reilly, Pippa Williamson, Carol Sims, Terry Spellman, Brianna, Pauline Newton, Heather Poll. 

 

Sunday  Readings 

 

First Reading: 

Deuteronomy 30:10-14 

 

Response to the 

Psalm 

Seek the Lord, you 

who are poor, and 

your hearts will revive 

 

 

Second Reading: 

Colossians 1:15-20 

 

Gospel: 

Luke 10: 25-37 

 

 

 



 

Parish Anniversaries 

Christine Bloomfield (2002), Fancis Reddington (1988), Daniel Crown (1988), Bishop Michael Evans - 3rd Bishop of East An-

glia (2011), Arthur Root, Christine Bowers, Catherine J Head (1961), Evelyn Porter-Jones (1965), Aurelia Gajewska (1981), 

Caroline Shannon (2005), George Hartery (2008), Fu-Lien Simpson (2020), Walter Keenan, William Sheridan (1981), Bishop 

Alan Clarke 1st Bishop of East Anglia (2002), Jessie Lubeck (1991), Rose Lee (2013) Bridget Atkins (2018), Adam Pawlowski-

Brooks (2020). 

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord and let perpetual light shine upon them.   

On behalf of FIND - May Suggestions 

Thank you all again for your generosity toward the great work that 

FIND does. 

The suggestion list for July is 

Long life milk, Breakfast cereals 

Tinned rice pudding, Tinned Vegetables or beans 

Tinned soup 

Sweets & Treats 

Tinned Fish 

Pasta, Squash. 

These are only possible suggestions but anything is fantastic and 

anything can make 

all the difference. 

Thank you! 

Monthly Collection Figures 

June 2022 
 

 

£1160.00 Standing Orders 

£1356.27 - Cash 

Total = £2516.27 

CAFOD - £10.00 

Thank you for your immense generosity. 

 

One Mass Sunday - Sunday 28th August 2022 

I would like to organise a Mass of Thanksgiving and Celebration for the way in which our Parish has grown and devel-

oped since November.  Whilst I am very conscious of my short time here, I think as a parish amazing things have hap-

pened and the sense of community has gone from strength to strength. 

It would so good for use to have a Mass to celebrate all of this. 

Having a ’One Mass Weekend’, would mean that the whole community from across the three Sunday Masses can 

gather as one, develop new friendships and look to the future and how the whole community can grow, as well as giv-

ing thanks for all that we have achieved. 

This Mass would be at 11am. 

I would then like us to move into the garden, where tea and coffee and soft drinks could be served as people enjoy a 

picnic that they bring with them.  The garden is large so numbers would not need to be restricted. 

Organising such an event does take time and we would need people to help with teas/coffees/soft drinks, perhaps to 

run a raffle to raise money for the Parish Hall, to organise music… both live and recorded, to help set up and tidy 

away. 

If you feel you could spare some time to help organise this, and be active on the day, please can you add your name to 

the list that is in the porch and we will have a meeting as soon as possible; the list is under announcements! 

Thank you for your generosity of time and spirit to help us gather and celebrate! 

Prayerfully yours 

Fr. Paul 

Fr. Paul - away on holiday 

I am away from Wednesday of this week on holiday.  I will be in Liverpool at the ordination of Michael Harwood 

who is a fellow Beda Student.  Please do keep him, his family, his parish and the diocese of Liverpool in your 

prayers. 

Please also keep my Dad in your prayers if you don’t mind.  He is scheduled to have his double bypass and heart 

replacement valve on Tuesday 12th, I will then be heading over to spend time with them straight after the ordi-

nation in Liverpool. 

I am away until Saturday the 30th July, so the newsletters have been produced in advance. 

I would like to welcome and thank Fr. Chris for his generosity in covering me whilst I am away.  I know that you 

will all make him feel as welcome as you always do and I thank you for that. 

You remain, as always, in my prayers.  God bless, Fr. Paul 


